<u>Authorisation application deadlines</u> <u>for Christmas period 2019</u>

New Marketing Authorisation applications

The last validation meeting to discuss applications for new Marketing Authorisations (MAs) will take place on 19 December. Applications to be considered for validation must be received on or before 16 December. Weekly validation meetings will resume week commencing 6 January 2020.

For further information contact Jenny Webb j.webb@vmd.gov.uk

Manufacturing and Wholesale Dealer Authorisation applications (new and variations)

The last day for validation of applications for Authorisations for Manufacturers, Blood Banks, Equine Stem Cell Centres and Wholesale Dealers (new and variations) will be on 19 December. To be considered for validation by this date, please ensure that your application reaches us by Wednesday 11th December. The validation discussions will resume week commencing 6 January 2020.

For further information contact: Alison Reynolds inspections@vmd.gov.uk

Export Certificates

Your application for an export certificate must be received by 19 December to ensure it is dealt with during the Christmas period. Any applications received after this date will be dealt with during the week commencing 6 January 2020.

For further information contact exportcert@vmd.gov.uk

Specific Batch Control-PVMP

Your application must be received by 19 December to ensure it is dealt with during the Christmas period. Any applications received after this date will be dealt with during the week commencing 6 January 2020. For further information contact s.response@vmd.gov.uk

Batch Release Requests-IVMP

Your batch release request must be received by 19 December to ensure it is dealt with during the Christmas period. Any requests received after this date will be dealt with during the week commencing 6 January 2020. For further information contact batchr@vmd.gov.uk

Foreign Secretary statement on the Philippines



Foreign Secretary statement on the Philippines

On Friday 4 October, Alan and Wilma Hyrons, two British nationals, were abducted in the Southern Philippines.

On the morning of Monday 25 November, the Philippines' Armed Forces carried out a military operation on the island of Sulu that resulted in their successful rescue.

The British Ambassador to the Philippines has spoken by telephone to Alan and Wilma.

The Foreign Secretary Dominic Raab said:

I am pleased to confirm that both Alan and Wilma Hyrons are safe and well, and being looked after by the Philippine authorities.

We worked closely with the Government of the Philippines on Alan and Wilma's case over the last two months. I am very grateful for their tremendous efforts. We are in particular grateful to their Armed Forces for their courage throughout a difficult operation which resulted in Alan and Wilma's release.

Foreign Office officials have been in close contact with Alan and Wilma's family throughout this ordeal. We request their privacy during this emotional time.

Further information

Follow British Ambassador to the Philippines Daniel Pruce on Twitter @DanielPruce

Follow the British Embassy Manila on <u>Twitter</u> and <u>Facebook</u>

Media enquiries

For local media

Email

Cecille.Fontanilla@fco.gov.uk

For UK media

Newsdesk

newsdesk@fco.gov.uk

020 7008 3100

Published 25 November 2019

Foreign Secretary statement on the Philippines



On Friday 4 October, Alan and Wilma Hyrons, two British nationals, were abducted in the Southern Philippines.

On the morning of Monday 25 November, the Philippines' Armed Forces carried out a military operation on the island of Sulu that resulted in their successful rescue.

The British Ambassador to the Philippines has spoken by telephone to Alan and

Wilma.

The Foreign Secretary Dominic Raab said:

I am pleased to confirm that both Alan and Wilma Hyrons are safe and well, and being looked after by the Philippine authorities.

We worked closely with the Government of the Philippines on Alan and Wilma's case over the last two months. I am very grateful for their tremendous efforts. We are in particular grateful to their Armed Forces for their courage throughout a difficult operation which resulted in Alan and Wilma's release.

Foreign Office officials have been in close contact with Alan and Wilma's family throughout this ordeal. We request their privacy during this emotional time.

Further information

- Follow the Foreign Secretary Dominic Raab on Twitter oDominicRaab and [Facebook] (https://www.facebook.com/DominicRaabMP/)
- Follow the Foreign Office on Twitter [@foreignoffice] (https://twitter.com/foreignoffice) and [Facebook] (https://www.facebook.com/foreignoffice?ref=hl)
- Follow the Foreign Office on Instagram, YouTube and LinkedIn

Published 25 November 2019

Launch of "Crossing Points"

Thank you, first of all may I also acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we meet today: the Gadigal people, their elders past, present and future.

In launching "Crossing Points" today, following recent events in Gisborne in New Zealand with the 250th Anniversary of Captain Cook's first arrival in Aotearoa, it seems appropriate that this acknowledgment of country is how we start events here in Australia today. An acknowledgement of the first people of these lands who existed long before the foreigners came.

As I said to my own team at the British High Commission in Canberra, the countdown towards Cook 250 events here in Australia next year began the moment events unfolded in New Zealand. But, in focusing on what this means we have an opportunity to address not just the past but to secure the modern relationship between the UK and the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. We are therefore developing an Indigenous Engagement Strategy.

Undoubtedly there is a part of our history that we have to confront. And it's something that people find difficult to talk about. But we must recognise that the arrival of Cook, and what it led to — the arrival of the first fleet, fundamentally changed the landscape and the future of the first people here, and likewise the Maori in New Zealand.

So, as we look to the future and the relationship we wish to build with all Australians, work like that of the British Council, with amazing initiatives like their Accelerate Programme, the appreciation of art and culture as it translates into our people-to-people connections, has to be a key part of what we do and what we celebrate. I was going to say this must be our new endeavour when I realised that "endeavour" might be the wrong choice of word in this context! Or maybe not, maybe it is right to cast it as a shared inclusive endeavour for the future.

This compendium of essays, with perspectives from New Zealand, Cook Islands, Australia and Britain, gives us a moment to pause and reflect on our past, how this has shaped us — our present — and consider how we can draw on the truth of our histories, respective and shared journeys, to better shape our futures. To take the lessons of history and to ensure our future is better informed.

Friends, in Stan Grant's essay, he referred to Australia's history living in him because of his ancestry, both Aboriginal and Irish. His Irish ancestor was amongst the first convicts to be sent out here. This European ancestry sat alongside a much older one, for whom this was country, dating back millennia.

When I read Michelle Simmons' essay about what brought her to this country from Britain and why she chose to stay, it highlighted, for me how we embrace change, new realities and opportunities.

And from New Zealand, Anthony Hoete's comment on two historically tied nations. He proposed part of our future, informed by our past, must be about the exchange of knowledge, about encouraging creative thinking.

My predecessor, Menna Rawlings, in her essay said "I found it personally hard at times to come to terms with the impacts of exploration and colonialism on the Indigenous people." But it is time, with Cook 250, to seize the opportunity to come to terms with this reality. I think whatever future we build with Australia, with New Zealand and with the Pacific Island countries, where the consequence of British colonialism changed the trajectory of those nations is that we have to find the positive learning from the very history we address. And we should not forget there is good stuff too in that history to celebrate.

For me that means finding and building new partnerships. In doing so we have to also recognise who we are today.

What does being British mean?

What does being Australian mean?

What does our future and, indeed, our current relationship mean?

Of course we say it is a relationship bound by shared values. But in a way, and something I think Helen touched on, in a world that seems less stable where the norms are under stress and challenged, actually securing partnership and people-to-people engagement around a set of shared values must be the goal. Values we should hold dear — equality and mutual respect. A partnership that we build together for the 21st century that is yet stronger because it is more inclusive.

In the 250 years since Cook's arrival, this region has become part of Asia's century. The geopolitics that we see playing out around us also sees a more contested and uncertain world. So this must be a moment in our shared history where we consciously take stock and hold our values closer still.

In doing so, there are voices to be heard, listened to and understood. Because it is that mutual recognition and understanding that I think lies at the heart of shared values and freedoms. Indeed the partnerships and collaboration we seek.

It is timely to reflect on why the British Council was conceived as a force for good. It was created in the post Second World War years, as Helen has said, to counter fascism and I fear that is on the rise in the world that we live in today.

So culture, arts, people-to-people connections, understanding the things that we individually as citizens, but as a global community too, need to rediscover and embrace. I don't want to distort history but perhaps we need a new doctrine of re-discovery of what lies at the heart of the values we share, of renewal, to propel us forward.

And we must work together in partnership as like-minded people, with both a bitter and a positive history from which to draw. And on which to build for the better.

New Zealand, Australia and Britain can be at the heart of a new like-minded group where we celebrate our diversity, where we reach out to be more inclusive, where we address our past but we build our future and we do so together.

The Pacific Island countries are at the heart of the climate change agenda. They are not some distant land. They face an existential threat. The UK is at the forefront of leading the climate agenda. This is the kind of work where our collective partnership and endeavour matters.

Preserving culture and heritage is also important. Within this it is also

about giving people voice — a means to connect and express themselves. Without voice who are we?

When I read Gina Williams' essay she spoke about voice, and the loss of language. In regaining her voice — her mother tongue — she comments that a community can learn together and heal together. And one of the devastating effects of colonisation in this country was that so many of the indigenous languages have been lost. Our task through art, through culture, through music, through voice, must be to make sure the ones that are left are preserved but more importantly heard as well.

And, finally, as the British High Commissioner at this point in our history with Australia, addressing what we do alongside the government, and working with them, towards Cook 250 here, will be an important part of my effort.

After all, how do we build relationships with all Australians?

I speak as a British High Commissioner without any Scottish, English, Welsh or Northern Irish blood coursing through my veins. I speak as someone who migrated to Britain aged eight having been born in Malaysia. I think about my British identity alongside all those other identities I have. My Chinese ancestry, my Dutch Burgher ancestry. I think about the country I was born in and the country I migrated to that is now home and that I proudly represent. I think about my Britishness through my citizenship and the values that stands for and that I now in my work promote and uphold.

But there are connections you never lose. I was reminded in Stan Grant's Essay that when he feels most connected to this land is often when he is flying and he is looking down at the land below. I think I know what he means. When I was flying into Malaysia to take up my last job there as British High Commissioner, I too felt a connection with the land below, the spirit of the place from which I came, and the lands beyond from which my ancestors came, both European and Asian.

I recognise the connection to country for the Indigenous people of this land is deep and a vital part of their identity.

So many people, many of you in this room, trace your ancestry back to Britain. I hope you feel that connection. But we must work to keep it vibrant and relevant.

But an increasing number of Australians and New Zealanders trace their ancestry to other places. For them we need new connections with Britain on issues that matter such as our work on Climate Change and through our work on Art and Cultural connections too.

In building our partnership for the future, we must celebrate our diversity, we must be inclusive, we must build new connections with the first people of this country as well as the more recent arrivals. Our future partnership must embrace all Australians. A partnership built on understanding and respect. And essays like those in "Crossing Points" help us to do just that.

I am therefore delighted to be here to support you in launching "Crossing

Thank you.

The first step in moving towards peace in Syria

I wanted to start by thanking the Special Envoy and thanking Ms Sabah al-Hallak for their briefing. And as others have said, what you've achieved with the Constitutional Committee is extremely welcome. It's a very positive tone. It could be a very important first step towards stability in Syria. Of course, we all know the amount of effort now required, but we would use today's debate to urge all the parties to seize the opportunity and make full use of the help that you and your team are ready to provide. We're also incredibly grateful to Ms al-Hallak for joining us today and her reminder that the political process goes a long way beyond the Constitution. It's critical that all elements of Resolution 2254 make progress in tandem, and others have referred to the release of detainees, refugee returns and preparations for free, fair and transparent elections open to all Syrians and that includes the diaspora. And I just want to take this opportunity to add the British voice to that of the US, France and Germany. There will be no reconstruction assistance for Syria without that critical political process, and it goes beyond the Constitution. It was very welcome to hear Ms al-Hallak's views on the situation of women. It's not just about percentages. It's not just about how many women are formally involved. It's about how genuinely their voices and those voices of civil society are included in the political process. But we recognise your tireless efforts and those of other women to overcome the barriers to being heard. I was in Geneva in 2012 and saw the efforts there of the women of Syria to have a seat at the table, so it's incredibly good news that the Special Envoy and you and your colleagues have been able to achieve that. If there are reports of intimidation of the Constitutional Committee, we hope the UN will deal with those is an urgent priority.

And turning to the situation on the ground, as I said, the German ambassador made many of the points I wanted to make, but I didn't really like the confusion between International Humanitarian Law and humanitarian issues. International Humanitarian Law is not solely about humanitarian assistance. It's about things like attacking civilians. It's about things like bombing hospitals. It's about things like using weapons of mass destruction against civilians. And it's about being able to protect civilians on the ground. And I think, looked at in that light, it's not the track record of the West that's lacking, it's the track record of the Syrian Arab Republic and its ally, the Russian Federation. And I want to say again in this chamber that attacks on the West and attempts to portray is as harbouring terrorists or

somehow on the side of terrorists. This really does need to cease. We are trying hard to assist the UN in bringing peace to Syria. We are giving money on the humanitarian side. To that end, we do not deserve nor are the attacks in the Chamber warranted to say, and I quote, that we are "fighting on the side of terrorists." And if this were repeated outside this chamber as individuals, there would be legal action taken on that statement. So I hope we will hear no more about it. It's a calumny and it's untrue, like so many of the other things that have been said about the situation in Syria from the two countries represented to my right.